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ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
JUNE 29th, 2009

RECIVE
CLERK’S OFFICE

JUL 132009
PEOPLE OF THE STATE OF ILLINOIS,

STATE OF ILLINOI
Complainant, ) Pollution Control Bo rd

-vs- ) PCB 04-16
(Enforcement-Air)

PACKAGING PERSONIFIED, INC.,
an Illinois corporation,

Respondent.

REPORT OF PROCEEDINGS of the above-entitled

matter held at 209 North York Street, Elmhurst,

Illinois, on the 29th day of June, 2009, commencing

at the hour of 9:03 a.m.

ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
100 WEST RANDOLPH STREET

SUITE 11-500
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60601

HEARING OFFICER: MR. BRADLEY HALLORAN
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1 APPEARANCES:

2

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY,
3 STATE OF ILLINOIS

69 West Washington Street
Suite 2800
Chicago, Illinois 60602

5 (312) 814-3000
BY: MR. CHRISTOPHER GRANT

6 MS. PAULA BECKER WHEELER

7 Appeared on behalf of the Complainant;

8

DRINKER, BIDDLE & REATH, L.L.P.
9 191 North Wacker Drive

Suite 3700
Chicago, Illinois 60606
(312) 569-1000

11 BY: MR. ROY M. HARSCH
MS. YESENIA VILLASENOR-RODRIGUEZ

12

Appeared on behalf of the Respondent.
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Page 12

1 MS. WHEELER: Your Honor, we would

2 like to put these stipulations in first. We

3 are in agreement on all of the People’s

4 exhibits, the Complainant’s exhibits, which

5 are numbered 1 through 13, which I believe

6 you have a copy up there.

7 And as to the Respondent’s

8 exhibits, we are in agreement on Nos. 1

9 through 7, Nos. 9 through 14, Nos. 16 through

10 21 --

11 MR. HARSCH: Can you go a little

12 slower on that?

13 MS. WHEELER: Sure. 1 through 7, 9

14 through 14, 16 through 21, 24, 26 through 28,

15 32 through 39, 42 through 44, 50, 52. And I

16 don’t have the most current. They changed

17 the exhibits a couple days ago. I don’t know

18 what the last two are.

19 MS. VILLASENOR-RODRIGUEZ: The last

20 two is Rich Trzupek’s expert report.

21 MS. WHEELER: His newest one?

22 MS. VILLASENOR-RODRIGUEZ: Correct.

23 And then --

24 MR. GRANT: Is that 53?
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1 an impeachment based on prior sworn

2 testimony. That’s the reason I was planning

3 on doing it.

4 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: I agree.

5 do find it could be somewhat relevant. And

6 I’m looking at the Board’s October 5th, 2006

7 Board order where they took a look at the

8 interlocutory appeal and it doesn’t look like

9 they held a decision on relevancy, just the

10 potential or possible burdensome nature of

11 the request. So you may proceed, Mr. Grant.

12 MR. GRANT: Thank you. May I

13 approach?

14 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: You may.

15 (Brief pause.)

16 BY MR. GRANT:

17 Q. I think the question I had,

18 Mr. Trzupek, was that you previously worked with

19 Formel while at Air Solutions, Incorporated? In

20 other words, the way that I read your testimony on

21 this concerning working with Formel while at Air

22 Solutions, at the time of your testimony you were

23 with Huff & Huff; is that how you recall it?

24 A. I believe that is correct.
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1 Q. And you were also with Huff & Huff

2 when you first worked with Packaging Personified on

3 the compliance issues?

4 A. Yes, that’s accurate.

5 Q. Can you turn to -- if you look that

6 white binder there and if you can turn to

7 Complainant’s Exhibit No. 9?

8 A. Okay.

9 MR. GRANT: Which, for the record, I

10 will identify it as the June 28th, 2002

11 CAAPP, that’s C-A--A--P-P, permit application

12 from Packaging Personified.

13 BY MR. GRANT:

14 Q. Did you work on this permit

15 application?

16 A. Yes, I did.

17 Q. And was this the first CAAPP

18 application that had been submitted by PPI?

19 A. To my knowledge, yes.

20 Q. And when I say PPI, I mean Packaging

21 Personified.

22 And can you please turn to Exhibit

23 No. 1 right at the front of the binder?

24 A. Okay.
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Page 37

1 A. I do not know.

2 Q. When they installed the press - I’m

3 sorry, when they installed the control, that allowed

4 them the flexibility to install new flexographic

5 printing presses, correct?

6 A. Yeah. I think that’s a chicken and

7 egg argument. I think the press is -- putting in

8 the press, the new eight color, was step one and

9 then the business justified putting in the RTO was

10 my understanding.

11 MR. GRANT: That’s all I have.

12 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Thank you,

13 Mr. Grant. Mr. Harsch.

14 MR. HARSCH: Can we go off the record

15 a second?

16 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Yes. We’re

17 off the record.

18 (Brief pause.)

19 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Back on the

20 record.

21 CROSS EXAMINATION

22 BY MR. HARSCH:

23 Q. Mr. Trzupek, those are annualized

24 costs of 10,000 to 20,000 that Mr. Grant has



Page 38

1 directed to you in your testimony in the Formel

2 proceeding?

3 A. In regards to the Formel case, yes,

4 that is correct.

5 Q. An that would include an annualized

6 cost of the capital, as well?

7 A. I’m sorry?

8 Q. It’staking in the cost of capital --

9 A. Yes, that is correct.

10 Q. -- and annualizing it? It’s not just

11 operating costs?

12 A. That is correct.

13 Q. Just to clarify it here so that I

14 don’t have to come back to it, there were questions

15 regarding the oven on press five, whether it was a

16 curing oven or a drying oven. In the flexographic

17 printing arena, do you normally think of curing

18 ovens being a tJV oven?

19 A. No.

20 MR. HARSCH: Thank you. No further

21 questions.

22 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Thank you.

23

24



Page 39

1 REDIRECT EXAMINATION

2 BY MR. GRANT:

3 Q. Just out of curiosity, what usable

4 life did you use in figuring out the annualized cost

5 in the standards testimony? In other words, what

6 Mr. Harsch asked about including the cost of

7 capital, what is the useful life of the oven?

8 A. We actually didnTt do it for Formel

9 per the way we normally do PACT analysis. And PACT

10 is capital R-A-C-T. We did an amortized cost

11 over -- of capital over a ten-year period.

12 Q. So ten years useful life on a control

13 device?

14 A. Again -- and I donTt mean to quibble,

15 Mr. Grant, but we would not say useful life. We

16 would just say we spread the capital over those

17 ten years.

18 MR. GRANT: Okay. Thanks.

19 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Thank you.

20 Anything else of this witness?

21 MR. HARSCH: (Shaking head.)

22 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Thank you,

23 Mr. Trzupek.

24 MS. WHEELER: Mr. Halloran, may we
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Page 55

1 Mr. Grant. Mr. Harsch.

2 CROSS EXAMINATION

3 BY MR. HARSCH:

4 Q. I would like you to turn to tab eight.

5 A. ITm sorry, what.

6 Q. Tab eight.

7 A. Which book?

8 MS. VILIjASENOR-RODRIGUEZ: Book one,

9 the black book.

10 BY MR. HARSCH:

11 Q. Are you familiar with this document?

12 A. Yes.

13 Q. Can you describe what the document is?

14 A. It’s an e-mail from me to Ed Bakowski.

15 Ed was, at the time, the head of the Bureau of Air’s

16 Field Operation Section and I was in Air Quality

17 Planning.

18 Q. And this is the request to inspect

19 that you just testified about following up from your

20 complaint?

21 A. Yes.

22 Q. And that complaint was MikezSicliano?

23 A. Mike Sicliano, yes.

24 Q. S-I-S-L-I-A-N-O?
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Page 97

1 retroactive.

2 MR. HARSCH: Okay. Nothing further.

3 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Thank you.

4 Mr. Grant.

5 MR. GRANT: That’ s it.

6 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN:

7 Mr. Bloomberg, you may step down. Thank you.

8 Let’s go off the record for a second.

9 (Whereupon, a discussion

10 was had off the record.)

11 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Back on the

12 record. We’ve decided we’re going to take a

13 lunch right now. ItTs 11:35. We’ll resume

14 at 12:35, 12:38. Thank you.

15 (Whereupon, after a lunch

16 break was had, the

17 following proceedings

18 were held accordingly.)

19 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: We’re back

20 on the record. It’s approximately 12:40.

21 Thank you for being prompt. We’re back from

22 lunch.

23 The complainant is still in its

24 case in chief and I believe they’re ready to
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1 object.

2 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN:

3 Mr. Styzens, just stop for a minute.

4 MR. HARSCH: I object. I just simply

5 asked what business they were in.

6 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Yeah,

7 that’s kind of a concise question, so if you

8 can just --

9 THE WITNESS: I was just describing my

10 sources.

11 BY THE WITNESS:

12 A. Okay. I was just giving my sources.

13 But they’re in the printing and bag container type

14 of businesses.

15 BY MR. HARSCH:

16 Q. What type of printing -- if you know,

17 how would you characterize of type of printing

18 operations they perform?

19 A. Well, again, in those articles that I

20 discussed -- I do not know a lot about the type of

21 printing, but I do know that they provided printing

22 and types of color enhancement and printing on bags

23 and things of that nature. That’s about the extent

24 of what I know about the particulars of the type of
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1 printing.

2 Q. Do you know if the regulations apply

3 differently to different types of the printers that

4 we’re talking about?

5 A. No.

6 MS. WHEELER: Objection, your Honor.

7 This is all beyond the scope of his

8 expertise, which is an economic benefit

9 analyst.

10 MR. HARSCH: I don’t think so. I

11 think this goes to leveling the playing field

12 and doing his research and who the

13 competition is.

14 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Objection

15 overruled. I think it’s fair game.

16 BY MR. HARSCH:

17 Q. Mr. Styzens, do you know who -- since

18 you don’t know the specific type of printing that

19 they perform, do you know who Packaging Personified

20 competes with for their business specifically?

21 A. I know that from reading those

22 articles that they have a very competitive industry,

23 but I do not know all of their competitors names.

24 Q. Do you know any of them?
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Page 149

1 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: WeTre off

2 the record.

3 (Whereupon, a discussion

4 was had off the record.)

5 HEARING OFFICER HALLORAN: Back on the

6 record.

7 BY MR. HARSCH:

8 Q. I have a blue tab on what has a

9 handwritten note on the bottom.

10 A. Right.

11 Q. Roman numeral two, Bl and B2, are

12 those the Formel costs that you got from

13 Mr. Bloomberg?

14 A. Yes.

15 Q. And thatTs the $86,000 that

16 Mr. Bloomberg told you that Formel spends to operate

17 a comparable RTO unit to the $250,000 one that they

18 bought?

19 A. Except for the -- the 86,000 is

20 included in this document, but I want to document --

21 I want to make it clear that I didn’t include quite

22 a few costs related to overhead and taxes and

23 capital recovery. I just took labor and maintenance

24 and utilities and I backed out or factored out the
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1 STATE OF ILLINOIS
SS.

2 COUNTY OF WILL

3

4 I, Tamara Manganiello, CSR, RPR, do hereby

5 certify that I reported in shorthand the proceedings

6 held in the foregoing cause, and that the foregoing

7 is a true, complete and correct transcript of the

8 proceedings as appears from my stenographic notes so

9 taken and transcribed under my personal direction.

10

11

TAMARA MANGAI ELLO, CSR, RPR
12 License No. 084-004560

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

SUBSCRIBED AND SWORN TO
20 before Jite this/1day

of_/—’(” , A.D., 2009.
21

22 Notary Public

23

OFFICIAl. SEAL
24 DIANA LEVERSO

Notary PublIc - State 01 ililnoIs
My Commission Exp4res Aug 17, 2009
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